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Representative Grayber and members of the Committee: 

 

My name is Brian Ettling and I live in NE Portland. 

 

I am submitting this today because of my dad, LeRoy Ettling, pictured here with my 

Mom. 

 

For the past 11 years dad has struggled stage 4 bladder cancer. Because of the 

cancer, he lost his ability to walk and now lives in an assisted care facility. 

 

In 2013, my Dad had a huge tumor and kidney removed. The doctors thought my 

Dad was a smoker since his cancer is consistent with a life-long smoker. My dad was 

always a non-smoker. 

 

However, we lived for about 33 years a couple of miles from a coal fired power plant 

in St. Louis, Missouri that had no modern pollution controls, increasing the risk of his 

cancer. 

 

Scientific research has known for decades that burning coal is a known human 

carcinogen that impacts the health of workers and the surrounding communities.   

 

Burning coal is bad for our health and it is also a waste of our taxpayer dollars.  

 

I read that the Oregon Public Employees Retirement System (PERS) and the Oregon 

Treasury Short Term Fund have between $700M and $1B invested in coal over the 

past 3 years in publicly traded funds.  

 

To be blunt, Coal is an investment loser. According to Divest Oregon, PERS coal 

investments underperformed by $340 million dollars, compared to if the state had 

alternatively been invested in the S&P fossil fuel free index fund instead.  

 

I ask you to pass the COAL Act bill for my Dad, all of our families and our kids. 

 

Thank you! 

 


